Town of Corinth Board of Selectmen P.O. Box 461 Corinth, VT 05039

Unapproved Minutes of the Financial Meeting September 6, 2016

Attending for the Board: Chris Groschner, Chairman; Hal Drury, Steve Long. Others Attending: Susan Fortunati, Treasurer; Suzanne Hansen, Financial Assistant to the Board. The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Orders for Payment

The Board reviewed outstanding bills and signed orders for payment.

Journal Entries

The Board reviewed and approved the Journal Entries for the month of August.

Other Business

The board discussed the new State law regarding sick leave for part-time employees, which will take effect January 1, 2017. Part-time employees who work an average of more than 18 hours per week accumulate sick leave at a rate of one hour of leave for every 52 hours worked. Fortunati discussed the challenge this presents in establishing eligibility, keeping track, etc. After discussion, the Board encouraged her to request NEMRC to add a module in its bookkeeping software to track sick leave accumulations for eligible employees.

Groschner moved to adjourn. Drury seconded.

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.